Federal Court orders EPA to control runoff pollution

The following is a press release from the Water keeper Alliance. If you would like to read the court decision please go to: http://docs.nrdc.org/water/wat_06062901A.pdf
------------------------------------------

Federal Court Says EPA Must Set Standards Controlling Strip Mall and Subdivision Stormwater Pollution

WASHINGTON - Agreeing with conservation groups, a federal court today ruled that the Environmental Protection Agency must set standards to control stormwater pollution from strip malls, subdivisions and other new development. (For a copy of the decision, go to http://docs.nrdc.org/water/wat_06062901A.pdf.)

The ruling resulted from a September 2004 lawsuit filed by the Natural Resources Defense Council (NRDC) and Waterkeeper Alliance charging that the EPA's unwillingness to control construction site pollution would lead to more beach closings, waterborne disease, flooding, fish kills and contaminated drinking water supplies. The U.S. District Court for the Central District of California today ruled that the agency's inaction violated the Clean Water Act. The states of New York and Connecticut joined the conservation groups in the case.

"The EPA isn't protecting our water, it's protecting asphalt," said Nancy Stoner, director of the Clean Water Project at NRDC. "The parking lot lobby may be happy about that, but Americans who like to swim, fish, and drink clean water are out of luck. Now the EPA has to do its job to safeguard public health."

Polluted runoff from paved surfaces, such as parking lots, highways and rooftops, is the fastest growing source of water pollution across the country, according to a 2002 report by the Pew Oceans Commission. EPA's failure to control urban stormwater pollution, NRDC and the Waterkeeper Alliance said, is despoiling the environment and threatening public health, particularly in coastal areas, where stormwater already is the largest source of water pollution and 

population is growing rapidly.

"Today's decision is a tremendous victory for the American public," said Waterkeeper Alliance Staff Attorney Jeffrey Odefey. "The court recognized that the EPA has shirked its responsibility to control stormwater. Solutions to prevent polluted runoff are available, affordable, and necessary to keep our nation's waters clean."

#   #   #

The Natural Resources Defense Council is a national, non-profit organization of scientists, lawyers and environmental specialists dedicated to protecting public health and the environment. Founded in 1970, NRDC has more than 1.2 million members and e-activists nationwide, served by offices in New York, Washington, Santa Monica and San Francisco. More information on NRDC is available at its Web site;

http://ent.groundspring.org/EmailNow/pub.php?module=URLTracker&cmd=track&j=86081562&u=795616
Waterkeeper Alliance is an international non-profit organization that serves as an umbrella for 153 member programs throughout the United States, Canada, South America, Europe, Australia, India and Africa. Alliance member programs patrol and protect more than 67,000 miles of rivers, streams and shorelines, and represent the interests of more than 200,000 members. For more information, go to;

http://ent.groundspring.org/EmailNow/pub.php?module=URLTracker&cmd=track&j=86081562&u=795617
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